 CITY OF LAWRENCE

Board of Public Works & Safety

May 25, 2017
Regular Meeting

MEMBERS PRESENT: Chairman Dave Freeman and Board Members Mark Forcum and Tracy Ashcraft
ALSO PRESENT: Executive Assistant Julie Kukolla and Corporation Counsel Johnson
STAFF PRESENT: Controller/Deputy Mayor Fenwick, Deputy Police Chief Woodruff and Director of Public Works and Code Enforcement Anthony were present.
Chairman Freeman called the meeting to order at 5:10 p.m. and announced a quorum was present.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Mr. Forcum moved to approve the minutes of the regular meeting on May 11, 2017. The motion was seconded by Mrs. Ashcraft and carried 3-0. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS: None
NEW BUSINESS: Deputy Police Chief Woodruff gave the report on the meeting to recall a Police Merit Commissioner on May 18, 2017.  63% of the membership voted to recall Todd Nailon.  He will receive a letter.
Director of Public Works and Code Enforcement Anthony requested approval of a contract with Koorsen Fire & Security.  Following discussion, Mr. Forcum moved to approve the contract.  The motion was seconded by Mrs. Ashcraft and carried 3-0.
Deputy Police Chief Woodruff requested approval a quotation with Axon Enterprise, Inc.  Following discussion, Mr. Forcum moved to approve the quotation.  The motion was seconded by Mrs. Ashcraft and carried 3-0.
ADMINISTRATION COMMENTS: Director of Public Works and Code Enforcement Anthony said a list of General Contractors is now on the City’s website.  It will be updated monthly.
CITIZENS COMMENTS:  None
ADJOURNMENT:  There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 5:19 p.m., by the unanimous vote of the Board.
_____________________________             __________________________________

Dave Freeman, Chairman                               Kathleen A. Walton, City Clerk                                                                
